White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


December 9, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday December 9, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Tom & Carol Brimhall, Roger Cook and Ray Price from Marathon. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Diane Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to accept the minutes of the November 11, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to take the funds from CD 108221988 and purchase a CD at Flagstar Bank at .5% for 1 year.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.   

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He informed the board of his progress on the abandoned buildings in the township.  He presented us with the minutes of the Planning Commission.  Their next scheduled meeting will be moved to January 8, 2014 to accommodate a resident that has applied for a special use permit to run a non-commercial kennel on Risch Road.
There was some discussion about Outdoor wood burning furnaces and what the Township needs to do to be sure that the State requirements are being met.  Mr. Chamberlain stated that Tim Basore was doing inspections for Stockbridge Township at the Townships expense for a specified period of time, and that we could possibly get him to do the same for White Oak.  The discussion was tabled to be discussed further in January.  In the mean time we need to know how much Tim will charge, if he will do it.  We need to come up with a letter to send out to residents, forms for them to fill out, along with printed information that spells out the state laws and requirements.
Ray Price gave an update on the progress of the clean up project.  To day there has been 282,610 gallons recovered.  

Roger Cook questioned the status of the issue he presented regarding paving Kendrick road.  

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf to continue to collect the Summer Taxes for Fowlerville at $3.00 per parcel, seconded by Trustee Baker.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried

Carol Brimhall took the floor and had some concerns about the Townships investments, The Millville drain, and wanted to know who does our Township Audit. 
Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

